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Update from Guinea 

Since Guinea opened to the 

Romans Project nine months ago, 

Pierre' Gnouma Leno reported in 

July that 273 pastors and deacons 

have completed the reading and 

writing of the book of Romans. 

Each of these commissioned 

alumni has been challenged to tell 

other pastors about the Romans 

Project. Just imagine the 

multiplication potential if they all 

follow through! One pastor in 

Kissidougou had this to say at his 

commissioning, “I was touched by 

this way of studying the Bible. It is 

very effective for our 

understanding and discovering 

many things hidden in the Bible, 

and it changes our way of seeing 

the word of God. I would ask the 

organizers to continue, and that all 

the servants of God be equipped 

in Guinea with this training. That is 

my prayer!” 
 

Pierre' himself had this to say 

about the Romans Project and the 

value of the challenge for the 

equipping of pastors for the work 

of ministry, “The most suitable and 

simple means for a consistent and 

perfect servant before God is in 

the meditation on the word of 

God. If, therefore, we want to be 

servants after the heart of God, it 

is to dedicate ourselves to reading 

and transcribing like this way of 

the RP. If I could make a choice 

today, it is to only be attached to 

this ministry of the Romans 

Project. Because I'm very happy 

when I do!” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Praise God for His blessing upon 

the Romans Project ministry in 

Guinea and for raising up a godly 

facilitator who is passionate about 

His word and the RP. Pray that the 

pastors who have completed the 

RP will be faithful to challenge 

their fellow pastors. 
 

Kenya Report 

Charles Naibei, the National 

Facilitator for Kenya reported in 

July that it is becoming clear to 

him in his work for the RP that 

many pastors have not taken the 

opportunity to read the Bible. 

During a recent commissioning of 

pastors in Kitengela, Pastor Nelson 

Wanyonyi repented in front of the 

gathering, because prior to 

participating in the Romans 

Project challenge, he was just 

reading the Bible for the sake of 

preparing the sermon to preach to 

others on Sunday. Since he took 

time to repeatedly read the book 

of Romans, his life has changed 

and the church is growing in 

understanding the ways of God. 

 

Please pray for pastors in Kenya to 

be changed through the Romans 

Project Challenge and desire to 

learn and grow in their 

understanding of God’s word.  

Gatherings Worldwide 

During the month of July, more 

than twenty five Romans Project 

Invitation and Commissioning 

Gatherings were held worldwide. 

At Romans Project Gatherings, 

pastors are introduced to the 

Romans Project Challenge and are 

invited to participate by reading 

Romans twenty times and writing 

it out once by hand. Pastors who 

have completed the Challenge are 

then commissioned and receive 

their electronic devices. Pending 

final reports, an estimated 529 

pastors were invited to participate, 

and 228 pastors were commissioned 

in July. It was a busy and fruitful 

month for the RP ministry! 
 

Praise God for the diligence and 

faithfulness of our RP facilitators. 

Please pray for the continued 

growth of the Romans Project 

worldwide, including countries not 

yet open to the RP. 

Commissioning by Pierre' 

Charles Commissioning Pastor Nelson 


